TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON AUGUST 11, 2016

HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Charlie Carter, Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Ken Laster, 
Jonathan Laster Greg Askins-Attorney and Chief Bryan Todd

Public Hearing was Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Comments on 2016-2017 Budget: There were no comments from the public.

Comments on the Water and Sewer Rate Increase:  There were no comments from the public.

Public hearing was adjourned at 6:02 p.m.

Council Meeting was called to order.

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes of the meeting for the walk through at the Hemingway Clinic on June 30, 2016 and it was seconded by Mr. Sutton and it carried unanimously.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the July 14, 2016 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.
Old Business:  1) Mrs. Crosby stated that there are some old trees that need to be cut.  She was out of lights for a tree that fell on the line for hours.  Mr. Lee stated that the man that cuts our trees came today and looked at them and will get us an estimate as soon as possible. 2) Mr. Sutton stated that the Fire Department is in need of new volunteers and a paid certified firefighter.  He would like to have a meeting with Joe and Ken to see if an employee can be hired to work part-time in the Fire Department and part-time in the Water Department.  The Hemingway Fire Department has 12 active members and they are getting up in age and new younger people are needed.  The requirements for firefighters are 120 hours of classes on your own time.  Mr. Sutton is also asking if we can cross-train the water department employees.  Mayor Richardson asked that Ken, Joe and George get together and present something to council at the next meeting.  Mr. Miller stated that he feels that it is a valid point and may need to offer an incentive to complete the course. 
2nd Reading on 2016-2017 Budget:  Mr. Lee stated that the budget is balanced with a 3% raise, no tax increase, little increase in health and retirement rates.  The Town is fiscally solid.  If council does not want the 3% raise included, he will change it.   Mayor Richardson made the motion to accept the budget as presented by Mr. Lee and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.
2nd Reading on Water and Sewer Rate Increase:  Mr. Lee asked Mr. Laster to speak on the rate increases.  Mr. Laster stated that council approved the budget with the rate increases.  Mr. Laster is asking for a 11% increase on water and a 11% increase on sewer.  Mr. Laster stated that the increases are needed to obtain grants, keep up the cost of repairs, and upcoming projects.  The Town’s application has been kicked out twice for a grant because of the rates.  Mayor Richardson stated that there was a substantial rate increase on the water the last time to catch up and now the sewer rates need to be updated also.  The sewer rates haven’t been raised since 2005.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to increase the water and sewer rate and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously. 
Administrator’s Report: 1)  Mr. Lee stated that he may have to bring up the raising of sanitation rates.  We do not have a landfill for the debris that is being picked up.  DHEC is on the Town and Mr. Lee got Waste Management to deliver roll-off dumpsters.  The cost for these dumpsters and delivery and pick up is $950.  Mr. Lee stated that he is going to talk with the county to see if they will help.  2) Mr. Lee stated that he has two bids for the Town Hall renovation and one is $80,000 and one is $81,000.  This is to do the floor, ceiling, and walls, ADA bathrooms.  The roof on the building next door, one bid is $15,600 and the other is $17,755.  3) Mr. Lee has contacted Kirby and he came and took pictures and he will advertise.  Chaplan out of Florence has not made it yet but says he is coming. Mr. Lee has also contacted Jim Moore from the Williamsburg County Development Board and he stated that he would get this information out.  Mr. Lee has invited Mr. Moore to come and speak with council about the Safe Auto Building and the new spec building and other things that are going on in the county.  Mr. Miller asked if Mr. Lee has gotten any written agreements with these companies.  Mr. Lee stated that he hasn’t gotten anything from the.  Mr. Miller stated that they will not advertise without a written agreement and have to approve a fee that they charge.  Mr. Miller stated that an agreement needs to be done go get the property moving.  4) The man that wants to hold a tent revival said that he could not do it at the Campground.  Mr. Lee asked council to let him know what they want to do if he comes back requesting it.  Council decided not to hold the event. 5) There are 5 vacant positions open on the Board of Zoning Appeals and 3 on the Planning Commission.  If each council member gives a name of a resident, this will help.  Each position will have to have 6 hours of training each year.  It can be done at Town Hall and there is no charge.  Mr. Lee asked that each one please call him or Mrs. Lewis with a name.  
Executive Session: Mayor Richardson made the motion to go into executive session at 6:30 p.m. and it was seconded by Mr. Miller.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to come out of executive session and it was seconded by Mr. Miller at 6:40 p.m.  

Executive Session Action:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to form a committee to formulate job description and evaluation process for Town Administrator and department heads.  The committee will be made of Mayor Richardson, Bryan Miller and Charlie Carter.  It was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
There was no other business and meeting was adjourned at 6:29 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Samantha Lewis, Town Clerk
